
GPSP 
Slope Leader Meeting Minutes 

November 2, 2020 
 
Rich Maier was awarded a 50 year service award. Karen Klos was awarded 
Outstanding Patroller. Congratulations and thank you both for your service! 
 
Updates         

 Opening Day and Holiday schedule – please check the GPSA website for 
the most accurate and current schedule. Opening day is now slotted for 
November 20. Chuck will print and post the calendar in the LPR. No 
night shift skiing on Thanksgiving. Christmas holiday hours are: 
Christmas Eve 9am-4pm. Christmas Day 4-9 pm.  

 Passes – season passes and comp tickets are available. New this year are 
some black out dates – President’s day and MLK are black out 
weekends. Ozzy or Christy will advocate for no black out dates for next 
year for volunteer comp passes. It is believed these are directly related 
to COVID and the need to manage numbers. 

 Volunteer discounts/Perks – 50% off all food. 25% all beverages. 30% all 
retail items. Free tuning, repair and rentals.  

 CPR – November 7, 8 9 and 11. 6 pm. In historic chalet or Sundance. Sign 
up on Website.  

 Website – Update correct info to the website. Get info to Daren Lukes. 
The GPSP website is the hub of all information going forward. 

 Chair Evac – Still a couple people to finish. Chuck is working with Chip to 
determine next steps. Griff will help if needed. 

 Toboggans and doors – 3 new doors have been purchased for LPR. They 
are ADA approved. 

 Terrain Park Locations and slope name changes – Terrain Park will be 
located on the East side slopes. White Wolf, Idlewild, and Sidewinder 
will be parks. More features, but not as large. Chuck will check with 
Peter to see if the service road can be groomed for transportation. Also 
new this year – 56 total runs and some name changes. New maps are in 
the making. 

 
Shift Rosters  -  

 All shift rosters are on the website with a quick link to email shifts. 



 Chuck will ask Daren to create a space for a place for shift replacements. 
Though 1:1 is best practice. 

 17-18 patrollers temporarily on leave.  

 Accommodations – Work shifts and schedules for accommodations to 
those patrollers who have been approved for floating shifts or job sharing 
will be provided to the SL. 

 
Mentoring – Peter Crooks, PR elect is working on a mentoring program for new 
SL’s. It is hoped this will provide an avenue for future leaders.    
  
SL Duties discussion – Please review the SL Duties document and provide 
feedback to Christy through the email chain. This document will be added to the 
SL Mentoring program and become a basis/guide so shifts have a more uniform 
approach to their work. 
 
GPSP Policies – In 2019 the Board approved GPSP Policies. They, and other 
guiding documents are located on the Website. SL’s are asked to go over these 
Policies with crew.  
  
COVID-19 Guidelines – We went over line-by-line the COVID-19 Guidelines. If you 
did not attend, please become familiar with them before opening. SL’s are asked 
to go over them in detail with their crews on their first shift. It was recommended 
that we move minimal accidents on. For instance, those sore ankles or mobile 
patients who have minimal injuries can get to their car, etc. Leaving us with less 
exposure. Use best judgement. 
 
SL Meeting dates: First Monday of the month. Next meeting: December 7, 6-7:30 
pm, venue TBD 
 
Any other business: 

 Christy will create an email group for SL discussion forum.  

 Talk to Tom about how to clean radios. 

 Check division rules – no pot lucks are suggested 
 
11/4/20 cap 


